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llinois Pollution Control Board:

mummpahtles in northeastern Illmors “The'NBWPi isa voluntary, collaboratlve partnershlp
involving 200+ members from non-prof it organlzatlons munrmpalltles county state and federal
agencies; corporate and private landowners; drainage districts; and local residents. Asa -
partnership, we are working to integrate multi-objective watershed management in land use

planning and development activities.

As you know, the lllinois EPA’s proposed standard would limit phosphorus levels to 1 mg/L in
any new or expanded discharge of one million gallons per day or more. The reduction in -
phosphorous loading to Hlinois’ streams resulting from the standard ‘will reduce algae and
bacteria growth that kills fish-and other wildlife. Phosphorous controls are also needed to -
prevent violations of water quality standards that can result from excess phosphorous Ioadlng
such as offensive and nuisance conditions, pH and low dissolved oxygen.

The West Fork, Middle Fork and mainstem of the North Branch"Chlcago River are currently
nonsupportlng of their designated uses due, in part, to low dissolved oxygen- conditions. One
goal of the NBWP is to iimprove water quallty ‘50 that the riverisa class B stream = -" - e
(corre "'ondlng to a hlghly valued aquatlc resource) The NB_WP agrees that the proposed

qt .
meeting, the NBWP expressed its full support for the IEPA's proposed mtenm monthly average
phosphorus effluent Iimit.‘
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The Federal Clean Water Act and lllinois law both require that NPDES permits control pollutants
.that may ‘¢ause or contribute to violations of water quality standards. To prevent violations of

lllinois water quality standards and to comply with the antidegradation requirements to which

: "»"f*new and expanded discharges are already subject, lllinois needs phosphorous discharge limits.
‘ Under the antidegradation regulations, lowering_of water quality should only be allowed if after

) ering’ alt matlves ‘and compléting-an econiomic analysis, the project is deemed necessary
to accommodate important economic or social developments.

Perhaps most importantly, IEPA’s proposal is not only good for water quality, but it is also
achievable. The potential for success has been demonstrated by the successful implementation
of phosphorous limits of 1 mg/L established in the 1970's for discharges to streams that flow to
the Great Lakes. For all of the reasons stated above, the North Branch Watershed Project and
its partners strongly urge the Pollution Control Board to adopt the IEPA's proposed interim

discharge standard for phosphorous of 1 mg/L.

Sincerely,
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Sean S. Wiedel
Watersh 2d, Elanner




